
CONSTITUTION REVISION COMMISSION 
 

2018 PUBLIC HEARINGS 
Participation Guidelines 

 

 
Thank you for attending a public hearing of the Constitution Revision Commission (CRC)! 
 
The CRC is a public-driven process and getting input from Floridians is critical. At public hearings, our 
goal is to help ensure that all Floridians wishing to speak before the CRC have an opportunity to be 
heard. Appearance forms are accepted on a first-come, first-served basis at the Citizen Services Desk 
and we strive to facilitate reasonable waiting times for those who sign-up to speak. 
 
To help us provide Floridians a positive experience and reasonable waiting times, we respectfully 
request participants to observe the following guidelines: 
 
 

1) One Person, One Appearance Form: To facilitate reasonable waiting times, individuals 
wishing to speak before the CRC may not submit more than one appearance form at the Citizen 
Services Desk. This is to discourage one participant from submitting multiple appearance forms 
on behalf of multiple participants ahead of other individuals who have been patiently waiting 
their turn in line. Speakers may speak on their own behalf, or on behalf of their organization.  
 
 
2) Two-Minute Remarks: Hundreds of Floridians attend CRC public hearings. To help facilitate 
a fair process and reasonable waiting times, individuals who submitted an appearance form to 
the Citizen Services Desk shall be afforded two (2) minutes to discuss one or more proposals 
before the CRC. Due to high attendance, individuals may not submit multiple appearance forms 
on multiple topics. 
 
 
3) Signs and Props: Handheld signage which does not obstruct the view of other attendees or 
invade others’ personal space is permitted. Signage must not block walkways. No balloons or 
noisemakers are permitted. 
 
 
4) Decorum: Public hearings are an opportunity for all voices to be heard. Please be respectful 
of others’ opinions and speaking time allotted before the CRC. At all times, the Chair may 
regulate decorum. 
 
 
5) Have Additional Thoughts or Don’t Have Time to Wait? Fill Out a Comment Form! If you 
do not wish to wait to speak before the CRC, you have the option of filling out a comment form 
and handing it in at the Citizen Services Desk. If you chose to speak before the CRC and wish 
to provide more comments, you are also welcome to additionally fill out a comment form. All 
comment forms received at the Citizen Services Desk will be made available to CRC 
Commissioners and posted online following the public hearing at flcrc.gov. (Comment forms 
available upon request at the Citizen Services Desk.) 

http://flcrc.gov/

